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The Voicing Tool
November 
Chapter 
Meeting
The November Chapter 
meeting is Thursday the 12th at 
7.pm, at 7.pm,  Wichita State 
University, Piano Technology, 
c152 Duerksen. 

TENTATIVE AGENDA:
1. Call To Order

_ welcome, introductions, & 
additions to the agenda (if any)
2. Minutes of the September 
meeting
3. Officers' Reports including     
Wichita Metropolitan Music 
Teachers Association Piano 
Festival collaboration (we need all 
the Chapter members to 
participate in March to promote 
the future of the piano); Website 
proposal.
4. Unfinished Business
5. New Business 
6. Tech Session

We enjoyed meeting in 
McPherson last month.  We 
saw a piano at Sounds Great 
Music signed by Wladimir Jan 
Kochanski, a Julliard -trained, 
Texas -born, American concert 
pianist of Polish ancestry. He is 
well-known not only for his 
virtuosity on the piano but for 
his entertaining and 
informative humor in concert. 
December: Marty Hess's

FESTIVAL 

The Wichita Chapter PTG 
will join with the Wichita 
Metropolitan Music Teachers 
Association (WMMTA) for a 
spring festival: "Back to the 
Future - Celebrating the 
Piano!".   Dates: March 6 
and 7, 2010 at Botanica. The 
"Back to the Future" Festival 
will put pianos and piano 
playing in historical context 
to help us all work toward a 
future WITH pianos. 

That is the key question: IS 
there a future for the piano?  
There is no future if people 
stop playing the piano 
because they satisfy their 

Quote for Today: ""There are 
no wrong notes." -- Thelonious 
Monk

Quote for Tomorrow: "I don't 
know anything about music. In 
my line you don't have to." -- 
Elvis Presley

mailto:2rhoward@att.net
mailto:2rhoward@att.net
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needs for music some other way.  Every home 
in all the world has music, but very few have a 
piano.  We have to work hard to foster more 
than appreciation for the piano.  Then next 
generation must cherish it as we do, or it will 
go the way of the harpsichord, reed organ, 
Edsel, and Saturn. 

There are many aspects to our job of fostering 
these values.  We must start to identify them, 
and see if there are any that we have the power 
to address.  For example, maybe we can't 
change how changes in the world economy has caused a shift 
in piano production to other countries; but we can encourage 
our community to attend and support arts events that use 
pianos; schools, churches, and other institutions to have and 
use them; promote events that bring friends together around 
the piano; and encourage families to use the piano to interact 
with each other and build memories.  We must be very good 
marketers in competition with many distractions to 
everyone's time and resources.  If we are successful, pianos 
will continue to have a role in families and communities for 
generations to come.  Our main job is not to produce a few 
elite performers and a cadre of consumers.  We must help 
everyone want to have a piano and play it.  That will only 
happen if the piano meets their needs, especially the need for 
social interaction.

...gimme a Winchester rifle and a whole box of shells
blow the roof off the goat barn
let it roll down the hill
the piano is firewood

times square is a dream
I find we`ll lay down together in the 
cold cold ground
cold cold ground
cold cold ground...
(Tom Waits "Cold Cold Ground")
(Tom is best known for "The Piano 
Has Been Drinking")

Four hundred years of tradition did 
not protect the harpsichord when 
the piano finally became popular. 
By 1816 the Paris Conservatory 
was using harpsichords for 
firewood.

Reed organs were manufactured in 
great numbers after about 1830.  
Demand decreased with 
competition from cheap upright 
pianos.  They evolved with 
developments in electric motors 
and electronic amplification.  
Electronic organs completely 
replaced them in the 1920's and 
30's. 

Edsel was  touted as the future of 
the auto by Ford. In 1956 it was 
the second largest car launch to 
date.  Three years later Ford 
announced the end of the Edsel 
program, but continued making 
them and losing millions.

I was at the Saturn dealer for 
repairs a few weeks ago.  They still 
had signs all over claiming Saturn 
to be the future of American car 
manufacturing.  Now they are 
closing the door. 
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"An ambitious and aggressive mother 
conned pianist Arthur Rubinstein into 
listening to her 10-year-old son murder 
a nocturne by Chopin. At the 
conclusion of the massacre, Rubinstein 
announced, 'Madam, that is 
undoubtedly the worst piano playing I 
ever heard.' 

Whereupon the mother nodded happily 
and told her son, 'You see, stupid? Now 
will you give up those expensive piano 
lessons and try out for the Little League 
baseball team?'" -- Art Buchwald

Cartoon 

 This time it is more like a saga.  I 
can't tell this story in one cartoon.

 I travelled 55 miles, did the pitch 
raise, then got a desperate email the next 
day: "the last five notes are gone.  I think 
the hammers are missing".  Later she 
called and played the notes on the phone: 
"clunk, clunk, clunk".  I said I would come 
as soom as possible.  Before I had a chance 
to come I got another URGENT email: 
"come pick up this heavy, 1887 Kimball, 4 
foot tall piano.  It is outdoors and I don't 

want it to get ruined.  You 
can take, sell it, and make 
someone happy."  

 I drove 55 miles, 
found all the hammers in 
place in her home piano, and 
after she turned on her 
hearing aids I explained 
about high frequency 
hearing loss and all the 
percussive sounds the piano 
makes in addition to the 
string sounds.  She was 
satisfied.  We rushed over 
to the next town (20 miles 
further) to check out the 
"heavy" piano.  She had 
tried playing it, and 
everything was fine, "it just 
needs sanding". 

 In fact, it was a 1978 
Winter spinet, that had 

been precariously leaning 
against a storage shed all 
summer.  The veneer was 
peeling, all the key bushings 
were swollen or gone, the 
strings were rusty and 
breaking, the felts peeling 
off the hammers.  I pulled 
on the fallboard and it fell 
into the mud.  She 
continued to advocate for a 
complete recovery, insisting 
that it should be fixed and 
put into use.  

 Then I found out that 
she had two more pianos, 
but was not planning on 
playing them, using them, 
fixing them, tuning them, or 
passing them on to anyone in 
particular.  

 Then I met a lady in 
her 70's who has two pianos 
at home, tunes neither and 
has no heirs who play. She 
just likes to have them 
around.  

 Then I met a family 
with two pianos.  Their kids 
can't read music, they "play 
by ear"; but the pianos are 
never tuned. 

 Then I met a lady 
who was overburdened by 
playing assignments at 
church, because she is the 
only one who plays.

 I wondered about the 
future of the piano.  We 
have to do more!  Let's all 
help with the Festival.
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Calendar

November 1, 2009

Plan Ahead.  Membership Dues invoices 
are sent for 2010.  National dues = 
$225.  The invoice will list the options 
for manner of payment. 

March 3, 2010--March 7, 2010
PNWC 2010
Hyatt Regency
Bellevue, WA

March 6-7, 2010

Back to the Future Festival at Botanica 
Hosted by our Chapter and the 
WMMTA. to promote the future of the 
piano.

March 18-21, 2010

Central West Regional, at the Univerity 
of Nebraska

June 26-30, 2010

PTG Convention & Technical Institute, 
Bally's Restort, Las Vegas, NV
www.ptg.org/conv/2010

•http://ptg.org/conv/2010/
June 26, 2010--June 30, 2010

PTG CONVENTION & 
TECHNICAL INSTITUTE
Bally's Resort & Casino

Las Vegas, Nevada
Contact: Sandy Roady

4444 Forest Avenue, Kansas 
City, KS 66106

Phone: 913-432-9975

Consider this your monthly reminder to set aside time to 
attend the Central West Regional Seminar this year—
March 18-21 in Lincoln, Nebraska.  As a fun exercise, 
see how much you know about the slate of instructors.  
Match the statements below with the person to whom  
the statement applies.  Answers will be next month.  Also 
the Central West Regional web site with all the 
information you need will be appearing soon.  There will 
be some pleasant surprises coming.

Richard West, Seminar Coordinator

1. _______ Tim Coates

2.  _______Ann Fell

3.  _______Scott Jones

4.  _______Vince Mrykalo

5.  _______Eric Nikiforoff.

6.  _______Trevor Nelson

7.  _______Dale Probst

8.  _______Kevin Stock

9.  _______Joe Swenson

10. _______Lucy Urlacher

11._______ Kent Webb

A)  She apprenticed with 
Ernie Preuitt.
B)  He went to Western Iowa 
Tech and worked for 
Steinway in NY.
C)  He was born and raised 
in Canada.
D)  He is a Member of Note 
winner.
E)  She has served as the 
Central-West Regional 
Technical Examiner on  

the ETSC.
F)  He authored 2 patents 
while working for Steinway 
& Sons.
G)  He worked for the 
Baldwin Company for 
several years.
H)  He is our current RVP.
I)  He has been a musician 
since the age of 8.
J)  He is the pride and joy 
of Sioux Falls, SD.
K)  He started his career in 
Nebraska.

http://pnwcptg.org/
http://pnwcptg.org/
http://www.ptg.org/conv/2010
http://www.ptg.org/conv/2010
http://www.ptg.org/conv/2010
http://www.ptg.org/conv/2010
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H. Joe Wisner III, RPT
2515 N. Battin
Wichita, KS  67220

From a piano discussion board several years ago:

Why did manufacturers such as Chickering & Sons, William Knabe, 
Weber, Sohmer, George Steck, Mathushek, Kranich and Bach, Ivers 
and Pond, and many others simply disappear? 

Musical tastes changed
Piano takes too long to learn in a world with other pressures
Pianos last too long - minimal repeat business
Recessions kill businesses
Digital is a better alternative for many (low cost / low 
maintenance)
They take up too much space in apartments and smaller houses
Other entertainment (TV) is more universally liked

We are basically witnessing the final death throes of the 
mainstream acoustic piano industry. Die hards are in denial though.

Some of it has to do with other countries with a cheaper work force 
producing pianos at prices not able to remain competitive within 
North America.

Even though those pianos were not as good, the consumer listened 
to great salesmen, not the piano.

Plus the economy of the 
1930's did not help.

Demand is down so there is 
less room for top makers. 
No shortage of used pianos.


